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August 08, 2023 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting: Dave Connolly, Mike Kerrigan, & Frank Jamison.  Jason Griffin, and Vicki Frank via Zoom.

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve agenda for August 8,2023    

Motion Maine, second Quigley to approve minutes for August 1, 2023

No public input for discussion.

Kristen Sherman, Dispatch new hire, $19.50, Conservation end of season, Grifin Schoonover, Sage Van Sickle, and Rylee Cole.

Maine reports he attended Eden Park Open House Ribbon Cutting in the afternoon on Monday, Aug. 7th.  Maine also met with CTI for courtroom security on Monday morning.  Maine stated that the Clerk of Court employees spoke to him regarding issue with the finish wearing off benches in the Courtroom.  Maine said he will speak to Servpro to see if there is a solution to this problem.  Maine also said he received an update on new Wapello Ambulance.  Also received a phone call from Mike Jamison who had concerns with G-36 road work recently done.  Maine states he will review this call with Adam Shutt who will be in later.  Maine said he has Board of Health meeting today.  Cedar River Watershed meeting tonight but Maine is unable to attend.  Quigley reports he attended Louisa Development meeting and discussion was housing in Louisa County.  Attended Conservation Board meeting @ Eden Park on Monday Aug 7th , and attended Grand Opening after meeting.  Reports 40-50 people were there for ribbon cutting.  Quigley said he drove to Louisa County Parks on Saturday to take inventory of outbuildings needing repaired or replaced.  Ball reports he attended Farm Bureau meeting with Adam Shutt.

Reviewed and discussed Morning Sun Ambulance report for July 2023.  

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly updates.  Reports he attended Farm Bureau meeting and Frank Jamison expressed concern about G-36 road project as he thinks ditches are steep and road is narrower.  Adam said he has received other calls regarding this same criticism.       

Roxanne Smith, Public Health, via Zoom, gave her monthly update.  Reports the mosquito grant has been renewed.  Roxanne said flyers have been placed in Louisa County and explained it is a Community Health Assessment and asks what the biggest barrier in Louisa County is.  Roxanne explained that a person just scans the flyer with their phone and the assessment will come up and they answer the questions.  Roxanne states she is currently gathering Cost Report data.  Said that Louisa County Public Health has partnered with Unity Point to provide colon screening kits to residents.

Adam Caudle, Veterans Affair gave his monthly update.  Reviewed that Curt Hartlieb will be taking over next month as Adam will be retiring on September 28, 2023.  States that Curt will be attending virtual accreditation course on August 21-25, 2023.  Adam also reviewed monthly workload.  

Jeff Molle, Mutual Telephone of Morning Sun along with Dave Connolly and Mike Kerrigan, discussed using Louisa County ARPA money to build out broadband in Wapello.  Would like to install fiber optics.  Jeff handed out quotes and map where 16 remote cabinets are in Wapello.  Quigley questioned if they are thinking of expanding to Columbus Jct. and Jeff reports that they would like to expand to Columbus Jct. also.  Quigley reports this would be beneficial for Courthouse.  Maine and Ball both expressed concern as ARPA money has been earmarked for projects.  The Board will review current projects and see what money would be available.  A work session is scheduled for August 29th after the Board meeting.
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There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 10:33 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Selena Gerst,  Auditor
   
                           Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board
